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Letter Congratulating Dr. Herbert Bailey, Jr.
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Hello, Catherine.

| am following up on our conversation regarding a letter from Lt. Gov. Bryant congratulating Dr. Herbert Bailey, Jr. on
being elevated to the office of Bishop.

Attached is the text from a House Resolution honoring Dr. Bailey. The Lt. Governor’s congratulatory letter will be
included in the journal commemorating this special occasion. A copy of which will be sent to Lt. Gov. Bryant.

Is it possible to receive the letter by July 24? The letter may be scan and email to me or mailed to:

Mrs. Tamechia D. Cumbee

Right Direction Church International
1234 St. Andrews Rd.

Columbia, SC 29210

Let me know if additional information is needed or there are any questions.
Rosalind Harriot

803.734.2010 office
803.622.6151 cell
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